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Loving one another, building each other up 

 

 
 

2nd Februray 2024 
Dear Parents 
 

15th March 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Littledean C of E 
Primary School 
Newsletter 24 

Date…….. 

Comic Relief – Friday 15th March 2024 
 

 

Thank you for your kind donations, at the time 
of writing we have raised £31 for comic relief. 
 

 

Easter Service at St Ethelbert’s Church and End of Term 
 
We invite our parents and school community to join us at St Ethelbert’s Church on Friday 
22nd March at 1.00 p.m. for our Easter Celebration Service.  
 
Packed lunches will be required, which can be ordered, if required, from caterlink.  
 
We will return the children to school to gather their bags etc and we ask parents to collect 
them from the usual doors at 2.00 p.m. 
 

 

Friends Mother’s Day Pop up Shop 
 
A huge thank you from the Friends Committee for supporting their Mother’s Day Pop Up 
shop fundraiser. We hope that you enjoyed your gifts. A profit of £70.08 was made. 
 
Thank you 
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Holiday Requests 
 

 
 

We all look forward to a holiday away from home but, 
before you book, please remember that the Governments 
guidance remains very clear that we cannot authorise 
holiday requests in term time. Any requests submitted will 
not be authorised unless there are exceptional 
circumstances. You may also be fined for taking your child 
out of school during term time. 

 

Attendance and Lateness 
 
Governor attendance target is 96.5% 
 
Actual attendance – 4/9/2023 –14/3/2024 - 93.4% 
 
A reminder that children should be attending school every day on time if they are well 
enough to do so. If they are absent for any reason we ask that you contact the office by 
telephone to advise us of the reason for absence. An answerphone is available if the office 
is unmanned. Please do not email as these may not be checked until later in the day.  
 
We continue to be concerned with the number of children arriving in school after our start 
time of 8.40 am. Gates are locked at 8.45 am, all children and parents arriving after this 
time must report to reception so that children can be signed into school.  
 
Since September a total of 43 children have been late on at least one occasion. 4702 

minutes of lost learning (78.37 hours, 14.24 days). 

Lateness can cause distress and anxiety for the children and disrupts teachers and pupils 
who are already in the classroom. 
 
We ask that you all make a big effort to arrive in school on time, ready to walk through the 
doors at 8.40 a.m. A chat with friends in the playground is a great way to start the day.  
 
Thank you. 
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Maple Class - History 
 

 
Was Henry VIII a fair 
ruler or tyrant king? 
Maple class have been 
analysing primary 
sources in history this 
week to help them 
answer this question. 
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Maple Class – Art 
 
We have continued our study of the sculptures created by the artist Louise Nevelson. After creating 

our relief sculptures we have started to plan and make our memory box sculptures using the 

assemblage style used by Louise Nevelson. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Volunteers in School 
 
We are always looking for people to volunteer to read with 
our children in school. If you enjoyed reading with the 
children yesterday and have a little time to spare each 
week, please get in touch.  
 
As a volunteer you would need to complete a volunteer 
application form, (just basic details about you) and a DBS 
form which we can organise for you. 
Many thanks 
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Chestnut Class – Science 
 

Chestnut Class began their new science topic 'Sound and Vibrations' on Thursday. They 
completed a carousel of activities which showed them that sound travels by vibrations. 
These included rice on a drum, twanging a ruler and using an oscilloscope to see the sound 
waves.  
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Hot School Meals 
 

 
 
Caterlink have issued a new summer menu which will start after the Easter break.  
 
The new menu can be found at: 
https://littledean.eschools.co.uk/cms_manage/edit_page/178534 
 
Also meal prices will increase with the new menu. A paid meal will be £2.71 per meal, 
£13.55 per week, pre-school will be £2.72 per meal, £13.60 per week. 
 
Children in reception, year 1 and year 2 are entitled to a free universal infant school meal 
(UIFSM) each day. 
 
If you feel you may be entitled to claim free school meals please check and apply at: 
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/apply-for-
free-school-meals/ 
 
All applications are treated in confidence, should you have any questions or queries please 
do not hesitate to contact us.  

Contact Details 
 

As the vast majority of our communications are now through email or postings on the 
website or X is it even more important that we have up to date contact details for you. If 
you or your emergency contacts have changed telephone numbers, email addresses or have 
moved house please let us know as soon as possible. 
 

 

https://littledean.eschools.co.uk/cms_manage/edit_page/178534
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals/
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals/
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Free School Meals – Holiday Vouchers and Activities 
 
We have been asked by Gloucestershire County Council to share the following information 
with you. 
 
This Easter 2024 holiday period, Gloucestershire County Council will provide families in 
receipt of Free School Meals, who sign up to this offer, with vouchers to assist with food costs 
during the April (Easter) 2024 and May 2024 school holidays. Applications for holiday FSM 
vouchers for April 2024 and May 2024 (Easter and half term) holidays will be open from 
midday 27 February until midday on 12 March. We will be unable to accept any applications 
after this date. Vouchers for both holiday periods (1 week (£15) for Easter and 1 week (£15) 
for May half-term, a total of £30 per eligible child) will be distributed to families the week 
commencing 18 March 2024.  
Please encourage families to check their junk/spam folders during this period as sometimes 
the vouchers end up there. 
 
If parents have not received their vouchers by 20 March 2024, please encourage them to 
email childrensfund@gloucestershire.gov.uk before the end of the holiday period (07 April 
2024). 
 
The scheme is for children in reception to year 11 who receive Pupil Premium (benefits-
related) free school meals and attend a school in Gloucestershire. We are unable to 
consider college and sixth form students, nor children who receive infant free school 
meals (available to all children from reception to year 2) - they are not eligible for this 
scheme. 
 
To find out more about the scheme and to apply, parents can visit our FAQs | Gloucestershire 
County Council 
 
Families who have signed up previously do not need to re-register for Easter 2024 and 
May 2024 holiday vouchers- they will already have been included. Families that have 
previously signed up will need to contact us with any changes to their circumstances (e.g. if 
the number of children eligible increases or decreases). To ensure we reach all those who are 
eligible, we are encouraging parents that have not previously signed up, to sign up as soon as 
they can. 
 
Please note we check eligibility for the scheme by cross-referencing with the term-time free 
school meal register, so please make sure parents are registered beforehand. They can 
register by visiting the apply for free school meals page. If your school is one of the five that 
do not use this method, we will require confirmation from yourselves on the child’s eligibility. 
You can find more information on what schools these are on the link above. 
 
Using vouchers – vouchers need to be used will only be awarded once the parent has 
registered for the scheme and cannot be backdated. Vouchers are valid for 6 months, 
although should be used in the holiday period in which they are awarded. If vouchers are not 
claimed and have expired, they cannot be re-issued. Vouchers not received should be queried 
via email to childrensfund@gloucestershire.gov.uk by the end of the holiday period.   
 
For any parents wishing to update details of an existing application, please ask them to 
email childrensfund@gloucestershire.gov.uk so we can update their account, as details 

are not automatically updated. 

mailto:childrensfund@gloucestershire.gov.uk
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/holiday-school-meal-vouchers/
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/holiday-school-meal-vouchers/
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals/
mailto:childrensfund@gloucestershire.gov.uk
mailto:childrensfund@gloucestershire.gov.uk
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Diary Dates 
 
Wednesday 20th March Governors Learning Walk – Art 
Thursday 20th March   Full Governing Board meeting 
Thursday 21st March  Experience Easter at St Ethelbert’s Church 
Friday 22nd March  Last day of term, Easter service at St Ethelbert’s Church 
Friday 29th March  Friends Easter Egg Hunt 
Thursday 11th April  Holly Leaves and Holly Berries Visit to Hartpury University  
Friday 12th April  Governors Learning Walk - PSHCE 
Wednesday 17th April  National Allocation Day for reception pupils 
Wednesday 17th April  Swimming session 1 
Friday 26th April  Wellbeing Champions visit to Viney Hill Centre 
Monday 29th April  Sports For Champions Sponsor Day 
Tuesday 30th April  Leadership Governors meeting 
Wednesday 1st May  Swimming Session 2 
Wednesday 8th May  Governors Learning Walk - DT 
W/c Monday 13th May Year 6 SATS week 
Wednesday 22nd May  Maple Class Visit to Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust 
Tuesday 4th June  Maple Class Adventure Day – Wilderness Centre 

Term Dates  
 
These are also available on our website 
https://www.littledeanprimary.co.uk/website/term_dates/198634 
 

2023 / 2024 
 
Term 4  Monday 19th February 2024 – Friday 22nd March 2024 
Term 5  Monday 8th April 2024 – Friday 24th May 2024 
Term 6  Monday 3rd June 2024 – Monday 22nd July 2024 
 
INSET Days  4 8th April 2024 

5 22nd July 2024 
 

2024 / 2025 - Please note: INSET days have not yet been agreed  

 
Term 1  Monday 2nd September 2024 – Friday 25th October 2024 
Term 2  Monday 4th November 2024 – Friday 20th December 2024 
Term 3  Monday 6th January 2025 – Friday 14th February 2025 
Term 4  Monday 24th February 2025 – Friday 11th April 2025 
Term 5  Monday 28th April 2025 – Friday 23rd May 2025 
Term 6  Monday 2nd June 2025 – Monday 21st July 2025 

https://www.littledeanprimary.co.uk/website/term_dates/198634

